
Speech: UK Statement at UN General
Assembly High-Level Meeting on Non-
Communicable Diseases

This is a momentous occasion and I would like to thank Uruguay and Italy in
bringing forward this declaration.

As we have heard today, NCDs are increasing in all countries and account for
71% of all global deaths each year. That is why this declaration is a wakeup
call for us all to make reforms.

We continue to provide UK financial support internationally to improve the
provision of basic health services for the poorest by supporting health
systems strengthening, health worker capacity and access to essential
medicines. Having these foundations in place helps countries strengthen their
capabilities in tackling NCDs.

We have also invested ODA funding in the FCTC 2030 project to support
improvements in tobacco control in 15 countries. The project support is
already demonstrating a positive impact. For example, Georgia recently
introduced smoke-free legislation and a ban on tobacco advertising.

The Government also has a significant research portfolio (approx. £60M)
focused on addressing NCDs (lung health, diabetes, cardiovascular disease) in
low and middle income countries, through the National Institute of Health
Research (NIHR) global health research funding.

In the UK, we continue to address NCDs and make progress.

We have introduced tough tobacco legislation and we are seeing progress with
smoking rates the lowest they have been (at 15.1%) in the UK.

We are committed to reducing the harms from alcohol and in 2016 we published
the UK Chief Medical Officers’ low risk drinking guidelines to help people
make informed decisions about their drinking.

We have NHS health checks available to those at 40 to monitor people’s health
and assess if they should change their lifestyle choices.

Earlier this year we introduced the soft drinks industry levy to reduce the
amount of sugar in soft drinks (which has already resulted in a 11% reduction
in sugar per 100ml in these drinks), and we have set an ambition to halve
childhood obesity by 50% by 2030.

We are implementing a national dementia strategy (the Challenge on Dementia
2020) with a range of commitments to transform the experience of people with
dementia and their carers.

We are part way through an ambitious programme to transform adult and
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children and young people’s mental health services by 2020, supported by
record levels of investment.

These are just a small sample of work happening and there are plenty more.
The UK is committed to tackling NCDs and we are as always willing to share
our experiences and learn lessons from others to help deliver and protect
people and communities in tackling NCDs.

We welcome the political declaration.

Press release: UK satellite exports go
into orbit

UK space exports are set to grow to £25bn in the next decade, meeting the
industry and government target for space exports to make up 60% of the UK’s
space sector revenue by 2030.

As the sector celebrates National Space Day (3 May 2019) and as the race to
space intensifies, businesses in the UK are seeing the demand for their
products and services rising globally, with small satellites leading the way.
In 2018, UK exports of space craft including satellites grew to £282.92m,
supported by DIT’s Space Exports Campaign. Growing demand is being met by
companies such as Oxford Space Systems (OSS), who are finding 70% of their
business is coming from the United States. It is currently building one of
its highest value export developments – a Large Deployable Antenna (LDA) –
for LEO Earth observation mission using radar technology for a commercial
customer looking to launch in 2020.

This will be the first non-US (and therefore International Traffic in Arms
Regulations free) LDA launched into orbit, a major milestone both for OSS and
the UK space sector.

Founder and CEO at OSS, Mike Lawton said:

“The US is the epi-centre of the New Space industry, so it’s little surprise
we see the bulk of enquires wanting innovative, cost-sensitive technology
against compressed lead times coming from the United States. It’s only
natural that as part of our continued growth, we’ll have a presence in the US
in the not too distant future to better serve our customer base.”

Business Development Manager, Michael Loweth said:

“The UK has a wealth of space expertise to leverage and has ambitious goals
of trebling it’s space industry by 2030. It’s only natural that most of this
growth is going to come from exporting the UK’s novel and innovative
technology globally, especially considering the global nature of the space
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industry. There’s an unparalleled level of support for SMEs like OSS from the
UK government through the UK Space Agency, Innovate UK, Defence and Security
Accelerator (DASA), and through DIT. The UK space start-up scene is really
the envy of the world!’’

The Space Exports Campaign aims to enhance the position of UK companies in
the international market. The offer to exporters includes space trade
missions to priority markets including the USA and India, detailed
information about new markets and access to a network of overseas market
specialists.

The campaign includes a focus on the major space primes, such as Boeing and
SpaceX in the United States, who value businesses that have innovative
products that can enhance to better their capabilities.

As part of the campaign, DIT will be hosting a stand with the UK Space Agency
at the Satellite Show 2019 Conference 6-9 May in Washington D.C., to showcase
UK capability in space on the international stage.

And with the UK’s historical expertise in satellite innovation and
manufacturing, it has a skilled workforce ready to meet the demand of this
growing industry.

It is estimated that around 1,300 satellites will be launched between 2017
and 2020 with the UK at the heart of the industry’s expansion. To support
this, the UK Space Agency runs a range of programmes such as the Space for
Smarter Government Programme, which is delivered in collaboration with the
Satellite Applications Catapult. It has created five centres of excellence
across of the country to drive engagement and growth of the sector within
industry and academia.

The UK Space Agency is also a leading contributor to the European Space
Agency’s ARTES programme (Advanced Research in Telecommunications Systems),
which supports R&D to produce innovative and leading-edge satellite
communications products and services.

Deputy Director for Technology, Entrepreneurship and Advanced Manufacturing
Team at DIT, Dylan Thomas said:

“When it comes to the commercial space industry, the United Kingdom is a
truly global player.

“The UK is positioned to take advantage of this evolving sector and having
developed without the assistance of a large national space programme, the UK
space industry has always had a more commercial, market-orientated approach
to space.

“The 21st Century will herald an age of mass produced satellites serving
multiple uses on earth to provide “go anywhere” connectivity, and the UK is
leading the charge.”



Notes to Editors

The UK’s Space Conference is also open to registration for September in
Wales.

Press release: Scottish space
technology tackles global
environmental issues

This National Space Day (3 May 2019), the Department for International Trade
(DIT) celebrates the success of the Scottish space sector which could be
worth £4bn by 2030.

Scotland plays a key role in the wider UK space industry valued at £15bn and
growing by 3.3% per annum, making it a global success story.

In 2016/17, UK space exports were worth £5.5bn, and the industry currently
generates more than 37% of income from abroad. In the same year, the UK space
industry supported 41,900 jobs – with nearly a fifth based in Scotland.

One company boosting Scotland’s space sector is Edinburgh-based Ecometrica.
The space and sustainability business uses innovative satellite data to help
combat global challenges such as deforestation and climate change.

Dylan Thomas, Deputy Director of Technology, Entrepreneurship and Advanced
Manufacturing at DIT, said:

“Ecometrica is a great example of how satellite technology can help tackle
economic, societal and environmental issues, solving the most pressing global
challenges of our time.

“The Scottish space sector is dynamic and ever growing, and Scotland alone is
home to more than 130 space businesses, generating a combined income of
£140m.

“Businesses like Ecometrica ensure that the UK continues to thrive in the
space sector, which is why the Department for International Trade is
committed to providing support for hundreds of Scottish businesses to
identify export opportunities.”

Ecometrica’s satellite mapping technology provides businesses and governments
with actionable insights using images gathered from space, air and land,
changing the way space data is used globally.

With 25 employees based in Edinburgh, Ecometrica exports its services to nine
countries including Malaysia, Sweden and Turkey. The company also has offices
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in Canada, Mexico and the United States.

Gary Davis, CEO of Ecometrica, said:

“Our latest growth phase has seen us focus on export markets and expand
geographically, especially in the Americas. Our Agile Space approach means we
are constantly thinking of new ways to adapt and improve the Ecometrica
Platform, and our Research & Development team works very closely with our
customers to ensure it meets their current and future needs.

“We will continue to focus on satellite mapping, which will be an ongoing
part of our story as many more governments, organisations and industries wake
up to the power of geospatial data and satellite mapping.”

Ecometrica is currently leading on Forests 2020, a UK Space Agency project,
to help protect and restore up to 300 million hectares of tropical forests
through satellite data by improving forest monitoring systems in Brazil,
Colombia, Mexico, Ghana, Kenya and Indonesia.

News story: Dounreay to hold emergency
exercise on 15 May

An emergency exercise will take place at Dounreay on the afternoon of
Wednesday 15 May 2019. The site alert will be sounded during the course of
the exercise.

This notice is to inform the public not to take any action when the alarm
sounds.

Any queries in relation to this notice should be made to the emergency
arrangements team on 01847 802535.

News story: Multiparty Talks to
restore the Northern Ireland Executive

Text from the multiparty talks to restore the Northern Ireland Executive is
here: Talks to restore Northern Ireland Executive (PDF, 12.2KB, 2 pages)

All queries should be via the communications team on 028 90 527856 or via the
out of hours duty officer on 07824 834773.
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